
East Fallowfield Historic Commission 
Approved Minutes 
 

June 13, 2012 

 

Members attending: Garth Monaghan, lee Slingman, Fred Bissinger, Sue Monaghan 

Guests: John Tallman 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Mr. Tallman brought pictures showing the landscaping status of the Fairview Road project. 
Plantings exceeded the expectations of the Commission and the saving of the cypress trees will 
help to complete the screening. Part of an existing fence was removed. A letter to the Board of 
Supervisors will indicate that the work was exceptional and has been completed. 

 

Discussion of contacting PennDot to further examine the possibility of placing a stone veneer on 
the inside walls of the Mortonville Bridge. Measurements have been taken and estimates will be 
made before contacting PennDot. 

 

Discussion continued in regards to the repairs of the covered bridge.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Discussion of placing a marker on the Mortonville Bridge in memory of Paula Coyne, in 
recognition of her efforts to preserve the character of the bridge and surrounding community. 
Members will continue this discussion at the next meeting. 

Adjourned at 8:35 PM 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sue Monaghan 


